East Tuddenham Parish Council Minutes of the Meeting held 13th March 2017

<u>Attendees:</u> Charles Barker, Lynsay Barrett, Chantal Childs (Clerk), Anna High, Alex Leaney, Sarah Mugford, Ian Payter (Chairman)

Apologies: Gary Watkins

(The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Village Hall)

1. The minutes of the meeting held on 13th February were approved and duly signed.

2. Matters arising from those minutes

- The children's play area improvements are ticking along. A quote for netting for one of the pieces of equipment has been requested. Once this is ordered and received, all items will be ready to install. The play area is still on target to be completed by Easter.
- The proposal for the Honingham Food Hub is at consultation stage which will continue for a good while. The PC have been copied in on email objections thus far and there are various issues being raised. The PC will see what happens.
- IP has drafted an advert for the Parish Pump for a new member of the Charities who will replace a member that will step down. Any interested applicants will contact IP and then the PC will assign a new member. Other committee members should go out of office every four years but can be reelected.
- The parish notice board for Rotten Row/Church Lane will be erected soon by AL.

3. Finance:

- *The following cheques were signed:*
 - East Tuddenham Church
 Grass Cutting £500.00
 - Norfolk Accident Rescue Service Donation £50.00

4. Planning:

- C/3/2016/3028 Pips Skips Ltd, Sandy Lane Extension. The PC have submitted comments regarding the possible effects on residents living nearby.
- 3PL/2016/1474/F Centaur, Church Lane conversion and extension Confirmation has been received that this has been rejected.
- 3PL/2017/0067/HOU Extension to dwelling Tollgate Barns, Mattishall Road Confirmation has been received that this has been approved.

5. Correspondence

- CC received correspondence from CPRE Norfolk asking the PC to oppose the inclusion of additional housing targets in the 2036 local plans by signing a pledge of support. AH suggested that the PC sign this.
- IP received correspondence regarding four options for the A47 improvements. The PC would like to encourage as many people as possible to make comments. This can be done using the website A47NorthTuddenhamtoEastonRIS@highwaysengland.co.uk or FREEPOST A47 North Tuddenham to Easton. There are three information events held at:
 - Honingham Village Hall Thursday 6th April 3-8pm
 - Hockering Village Hall Friday 7th April 10am-5pm
 - Easton Village Hall Saturday 8th April 1-4pm.

CB, AH and IP confirmed they will attend.

6. Updates from Councillors

- GW could not attend todays meeting and so was not able to provide data on the recent speed awareness sign used in the village. IP is aware that only one worked.
- CB reported that the public footpath sign near the church has broken at ground level. IP will contact Highways
- LB reported that there is water sitting in the pot hole repairs on Mattishall Road. IP will report this to Highways along with potholes on Common Road and Rotten Row.

7. Items for the next agenda

No issues raised

Dates for the next three meetings are: 10th April, 8th May and 12th June at 7:30pm (The meeting closed at 8.20pm)